
Secretary for Home Affairs visits Hong
Kong Central Library and Causeway Bay
Sports Ground

     â€‹The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Caspar Tsui, visited the Hong Kong
Central Library and Causeway Bay Sports Ground today (April 28). Accompanied
by the Director of Leisure and Cultural Services (LCSD), Mr Vincent Liu, Mr
Tsui inspected the preparation work for the reopening of the LCSD facilities.
 
     Mr Tsui learned that the LCSD would step up anti-epidemic efforts, such
as enhancing cleaning measures, providing hand sanitisers, measuring body
temperatures of visitors at the Hong Kong Central Libary, limiting the number
of visitors and providing anti-epidemic equipment to frontline staff to
protect the health of the public and staff as well as reducing the risk of
the spread of the COVID-19 virus.
 
     Mr Tsui said various sectors should remain vigilant in view of the
unpredictable developments of the epidemic. While some LCSD facilities will
reopen, members of the public should adopt sufficient precautionary measures
when using the facilities. He thanked the LCSD staff for sparing no
effort during the past few months, and for their timely
arrangements regarding the facilities.
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